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 REPORT FOR ACTION WITH  
CONFIDENTIAL ATTACHMENT 

Development Charges By-law -- OMB Appeal by 
Canada Lands Company Ltd. and Parc Downsview 
Park Inc. 

 
Date:  June 27, 2017 

To:  City Council 

From:  City Solicitor 

Wards:  Ward 9 - York Centre 

 

REASON FOR CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION 

 
This report is about litigation or potential litigation that affects the City or one of its 
agencies or corporations. 
 
This report contains advice or communications that are subject to solicitor-client 
privilege. 
 

SUMMARY 

 
The purpose of this report is to propose terms of settlement of an appeal to the Ontario 
Municipal Board of the City's Development Charges By-law filed by Parc Downsview 
Park Inc. and Canada Lands Company Ltd. 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
The City Solicitor recommends that: 
 
1.  City Council adopt the Confidential Instructions to staff in Confidential Attachment 1. 
 
2.  City Council authorize the public release of Recommendation 1 in Confidential 
Attachment 1, once adopted by City Council. 
 
3.  City Council direct that the balance of the recommendations and confidential 
information contained in Confidential Attachment 1 remain confidential in their entirety, 
as they contain advice which is subject to solicitor-client privilege. 
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FINANCIAL IMPACT 

 
The financial impact of the proposed settlement is detailed in the Confidential 
Attachment to this report. 
 

COMMENTS 

 
At its meeting on October 8, 9 and 10, 2013, Council enacted the City's Development 
Charges By-law (No. 1347-2013, the "DC by-law"). In accordance with the provisions of 
the Development Charges Act, 1997, Park Downsview Park Inc. and Canada Lands 
Company Ltd. filed an appeal of the DC by-law to the Ontario Municipal Board, dated 
November 20, 2013 (attached as Attachment 1 to this report).  Park Downsview Park 
Inc. is a subsidiary of Canada Lands Company Ltd. 
 
The basis of the appeal to the OMB is limited to the provisions in the DC By-law 
respecting redevelopment and in particular the eligibility for demolition reductions 
(Article 415-7C), and the 3 year limitation period for being eligible for such reductions. 
 

CONTACT 

 
Robert Robinson, Solicitor, Legal Services, Planning and Administrative Tribunal Law; 
Tel: 416-392-8367; Fax: 416-397-4420; Email: Robert.Robinson@toronto.ca 
 
Robert Hatton, Director, Strategic & Intergovernmental Initiatives, Corporate Finance; 
Tel: 416-392-9149; Fax: 416-397-4555; Email: Robert.Hatton@toronto.ca 

SIGNATURE 

 
 
 
 
 
Wendy Walberg 
City Solicitor 
 

ATTACHMENTS 

 
Attachment 1 - Notice of Appeal, dated November 20, 2013, from Davies Howe 
Partners LLP 
 
Confidential Attachment 1 
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Attachment 1 - Notice of Appeal, dated November 20, 2013, from Davies Howe 
Partners LLP 
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